
 
 

 
February 26, 2020 
 
Dear Rockville Centre School Community,  
 
The Rockville Centre BOE is delighted to announce that on February 25, the Board unanimously approved a five-
year contract for Mr. June Chang to serve as the district’s next Superintendent of Schools. Mr. Chang was 
introduced to the community at the Board of Education work session on February 5. He will begin his work in 
Rockville Centre on July 1, 2020, upon the retirement of current Superintendent Dr. William Johnson. 
 
As a school district– and community– we have been graced by the distinguished, innovative and courageous 
leadership of Dr. Johnson for the past 34 years. Hiring a Superintendent is indeed one of a Board’s most significant 
responsibilities, but in this case, the magnitude of transitioning to a new leader was well beyond what most school 
districts experience. It is why the Board is so grateful for the contributions of the parents and staff members who 
provided valuable feedback at the start of this process. More than 500 members of our community took part in a 
survey, and 135 participated in discussion groups to help create a leadership profile that was used by the Board 
and our consultants to recruit and screen candidates. It was, without question, a successful collaboration with the 
school community. 
 
For the next four months we remain under the steady hand of Dr. Johnson. Mr. Chang will finish the current school 
year as Superintendent of the Summit (NJ) Public School District, a position he has held for the past five years; 
however, his transition to Rockville Centre over the next several months will include a number of ‘meet and greets’ 
with district staff, parents and community members. 
 
The contract between Mr. Chang and the Board of Education was negotiated only after reference and background 
checks were completed and proved satisfactory. The salary for the position for the 2020-2021 school year is 
$290,000. There are no built-in salary increases for subsequent years; these are to be determined after each 
annual evaluation.  
 
The contract does not include any type of incentive or merit pay. It does include stipulations for annual 
accumulation of both vacation days and sick days, which can be used in the future or paid out upon separation 
from the district. There are caps associated with each. 
 
Other than the aforementioned financial specificity, the contract contains standard language for the job 
description, meeting with the Board of Education, annual evaluation obligations, holidays, conflict resolution, 
bereavement leave, and similar conventional clauses for a chief school officer. You can view the contract here. 
 
We will soon provide notice of the scheduled visits by Mr. Chang, and we encourage our staff and community 
members to avail themselves of these opportunities. 
 
Sincerely – The Rockville Centre Board of Education 

https://www.rvcschools.org/UserFiles/Servers/Server_494023/File/Board%20of%20Education/Superintendent%20Contract.pdf

